


Robert St. Clair
Planner February 13, 2023

- Separate ROW removal permit requried for any trees in the public ROW.
- Replacement of removed trees required as much as is practical if density
  is reduced below 4 trees per 5,000 square feet.
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City of Cannon Beach, Planning Department

Attn: Robert St. Clair

stclair@ci.cannon-beach.or.us

(503) 436-8041


February 8, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - 3987 S Hemlock


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Richard Dir.  
An ISA Tree Hazard Evaluation Form for 4 trees and a site map, was included in the 
application from Certified Arborist Joe Balden.  I visually inspected the trees and site on 
February 7th.  It is my recommendation the removal request for all 4 trees be granted.


All 4 trees are Sitka spruce (Picea sitchensis), with diameters ranging from 14” to 30” in DBH 
and heights ranging from 25’ to 70’ tall (photograph attached).  The trees are in close proximity 
to high voltage power lines.  As such, they have been aggressively managed to provide 
clearance to the lines.  The resulting pruning has left the trees with poor structural qualities.  
For this reason, I recommend the removal request for all 4 trees be granted according to permit 
Criteria C, “The tree presents a safety hazard”. 


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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4 Sitka spruce trees @ 3987 S Hemlock
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